
 
 

June 28, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
 

Call to Order: Chair Troxell called meeting to order at 3:33 p.m. 
  
Roll Call: Chair Troxell, Vice-Chair Fleming, Commissioners Adams, Atteberry, and 

Johnson (via phone). Commissioners Burgener and Stooksbury were 
absent. 
 
(Commissioner Burgener arrived at 3:35 p.m.) 

  
Consent Agenda 
Motion to approve the Consent Agenda Items 1-15: Adams; Seconded by Fleming; motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Public Comments 

 

None 
 
  
Pulled Items from Consent Agenda 
None  
 
Consent Agenda Follow-up 
 
Chair Troxell asked for clarification on lease rates for hangars and how these reflected the 
overall market; Jason Licon clarified that lease rates are adjusted per each lease agreement; 
typically, lease rates are adjusted per CPI.  However, escalation periods differ from lease to 
lease.   
 
Jason Licon provided an update on the remote tower construction schedule and confirmed that 
the Airport was looking at late September for completed installation of the remote tower’s 
primary components.  Mention was also made of the Collings Foundation returning to FNL July 
13-15.   
 
New airport intern, Simeon Anderson, introduced himself and his role at the Airport.  
 
Regular Agenda 
 
16. 2017 Financial 
Audit 
Presentation 

An overview of the 2017 independent financial audit was provided by 
external auditing firm Rubin Brown. No abnormalities were found with 
the City or Airport’s practices related to financial accounting.  Chair 
Troxell requested to be included as part of a face-to-face meeting in next 
year’s audit process.  Auditor Cheryl Wallace agreed that this could be 
done.  Commissioner Atteberry inquired about the term of the auditor’s 
contract (5 years).  Vice-Chair Fleming asked Cheryl Wallace for any 
recommendations for best practices re: reporting to both cities.  Ms. 






